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WEST HESLERTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Head: Rachel Wells B.A.(Hons)Q.T.S. NPQH 
High Street, West Heslerton, Malton, North Yorkshire. YO17 8RD 
Telephone: 01944/728286; E-mail:- admin@heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk ;  
 

“Children are at the centre of all we do.”  

NEWSLETTER 31st JANUARY 2025 

Our newsletter is also available to view on the school website at:  
https://heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/newsletters 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

KEEPER WOOD 
 

97.92% 
 

FARTHING WOOD 
 

92.55% 

DIARY DATES 
Monday 3rd February, Gymnastics Club Y3 -Y6 week 4 and last 
session this half term. 

• Y3 & Y4 Residential 2nd payment due on ParentPay. 
Tuesday 4th February, National Horse Racing College in school. 

• Drama club, last session this half term. 
Thursday 6th February, Revd Cate Turner in school pm. 
Monday 10th February, Badger Wood parental videocalls 1:10 
– 5pm. 

• Farthing Wood in person parent meetings 3:30 – 
5:30pm. 

Tuesday 11th February, Keeper Wood parental videocalls 1:10 
– 5pm. 
Wednesday 12th February, Y1 & Y2 Dodgeball MCSC. 

• Farthing Wood parental videocalls 1:10 – 5pm. 

• Keeper Wood in person parent meetings 3:30 – 
5:30pm. 

Thursday 13th February, Badger Wood in person parent 
meetings 3:30 – 5:30pm. 
Friday 14th February, School closes for half term. 
 

HALF TERM BREAK 
 
Monday 24th February, School opens to pupils. 

• Pop up library. 
 
These are some of the dates we know. There may be changes 
so please check the school website and Dojo for details. 
http://www.heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk  

BADGER WOOD 
 

98.2 % 
 

PARENTING SMART 
Parenting can be joyful but also very hard. Each week we aim 
to bring you a link that may be useful to you to find your way. 
This week's short clip is about race and discrimination. 
 
Talking to my child about race and discrimination | Place2Be's 
Parenting Smart (youtube.com) 

LOVELY COMMENTS RECEIVED 
ABOUT YOUNG VOICES 2025 

 
AMAZING!!!! Well done everyone, we 
loved it!!!! Xx 
 
Wow! Absolutely loved that! Well done 
everyone!!! 
 
Thanks to everyone involved in 
organising Young Voices! Us parents had 
a good time, the atmosphere in the 
arena was electric! It's clear the children 
thoroughly enjoyed the experience. 
Special thanks to the staff who went 
above and beyond to make sure all the 
children were well looked after & 
delivered back to school safely late last 
night. 

 
It was fantastic!! We were on our feet 
dancing what an atmosphere!! 
 
I just wanted to say thank you for all the 
staff effort for young voices. Such an 
amazing experience for the children and 
they had such a great time. Thank you. 
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YOUNG VOICES 2025 
 

What a fantastic experience children in Year 3 to 6 had performing at Sheffield Arena this week! A long 
day and lots of hard work learning and performing songs and dances alongside MC Grammar, Souparnika 
Nair and Tommy Blaize (from Strictly). We were lucky enough to travel on the plush Whitby Town coach to 
get there and to have a visit from David Lawrence, the concert conductor. 
 

                                         
 
We a very proud of our pupils, their behaviour was exceptional at Young Voices. A fabulous day enjoyed 
by all! We were delighted to have many parents join us on Tuesday evening to see our performance. 
 

 
A special thank you to all the staff who gave up their evening to accompany the children and for taking 
such good care of everyone. Thank you to Mrs Durant for teaching us so many songs, to Mrs Scott for all 
of her hard work ordering T shirts, booking tickets and organising coaches and to the Friends of School for 
funding our travel. We are already looking forward to taking part again in 2027! 
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SCHOOL MEALS AND AFTER SCHOOL CHILDCARE CLUB 
Please can we ask that school meals and after school club bookings are paid for in a timely manner. Thank you for 
your continued support. 
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PARKING 
Please do not drop children off on the school zig zags. 
For the harmony of our neighbours, please park to keep 
the road to Rectory Farm clear. 
 
Pedestrian route – Please use the pedestrian route in 
and out of the school office. This means children and 
adults do not need to walk across the car park or cross 
roads where drivers are turning. 
 

 
 

AFTER SCHOOL FOREST CHILDCARE CLUB 
All children can have a free session at the after-
school forest club each term. To utilise your child’s 
free after school club session, please contact the 
school office to book. Please specify that you wish to 
use your free session and if you would like to book 
for 1 hour or 2 hours. One free session is offered per 
child per term, subject to availability. Thank you. 

KEEPER WOODS MATHS DAY WITH PARENTS 
Join us for the day to work with pupils from Keeper 
Wood to discover lots of fun maths. Family members of 
all ages with children in any class are invited to join us 
free of charge for lots of storytelling, problem-solving 
and puppet making, all involving everyday maths. 
 
In their pupil voice meetings, children requested the 
chance to make puppets. This will be a chance to make 
and play with them. 
 

 
 

 

EASY FUNDRAISING 
Please support us in raising funds whilst not costing 
you anything. Download the app below. 

 

LOST PROPERTY 
We found this glasses case in the school hall after the 
parental lunch. Please collect from the school office. 
 

                       

SCRAP BIN REMINDER 
Any donations of scrap metal in the bin outside of 
school will be used to raise funds for school. Thank you. 
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FARTHING WOOD TRIP 
As part of their Viking studies this term, Farthing Wood 
class will be visiting Jorvik Viking Centre on Monday 3rd 
March. Farthing Wood will be travelling with Esk Valley 
Coaches and will be accompanied by Mrs Bickerton and 
Mrs Wardell.  
All children need to be in school uniform with a warm, 
waterproof coat and sensible shoes. 
Children will need a packed lunch and water bottle. If 
you would like school to provide a packed lunch for your 
child, please request one when prompted on ParentPay.  
No foods containing nuts are permitted. Please do not 
send glass bottles or fizzy drinks. We are asking for a 
parental contribution of £10 for this trip to help towards 
entry costs and coach hire. The balance will be paid for 
by school. Please sign up on ParentPay by the half term 
holiday so that we can check that there are enough 
funds to cover our visit costs. 
 
Pupils will need to take their own inhalers if necessary. 
School carries insurance for all school trips. In case of 
emergency please contact the school. 

COMMUNITY CUPPA 
Local residents of all ages, parents and pre-schoolers 
are invited to join us at the village hall for a cuppa, a 
chat and a game of snakes and ladders.  
 

 
 

 
FRIENDS OF SCHOOL 

Friends of Heslerton School raises money for extra 
events and treats for all children. The Friends organise 
social events and fund-raising activities which raise 
money for events such as the Pantomime, gifts at 
Christmas and other fun activities. 
Friends meetings are held in school during the 
term to discuss and plan future fund raising and 
fun events for the school. All parents and families are 
welcome to these and they usually start with a coffee or 
tea!  
Please come along and get involved. 
The next meeting will be on Monday 3rd March at 
2.30pm. 
 

 
 

SENT HOME 

• Parents Evening booking guide. 

• Queen Elizabeth books for those who were not 
here at the Jubilee. 

• Friends WhatsApp invitation to new parents. 

PHOTO REMINDER 
We warmly welcome everyone to our school events.  
Whilst everyone is invited to take photographs or film 
children to capture happy memories, these are not for 
uploading on to any platforms or online messaging 
services. This is to protect all children at school.  
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FRIENDS OF WEST HESLERTON SCHOOL  
MEETING MINUTES – MONDAY 27TH JANUARY 2025  

  
Present: Emma Pennock, Nicola Fox, Anna Tindall, Rachel Wells, 
Chloe Stockdale, Emma Nutt, Rosie Pease  

  
Apologies: Katie Golding, Victoria Malthouse, Emma Johnston  
  
Minutes from the last meeting:  
 Christmas – Friends funded whole school trip to Panto, 
Crackers were provided at the school Christmas lunch, selection 
boxes were gifted to each child & Friends organised the 
Christmas party. RW confirmed that they have found a box of 
crackers in school for next year.  
  
Annual Events to discuss and schedule:  
-Spring Disco – Friday 7th March 3:30-5pm in school hall. DJ 
Terry booked £130 (EP to reconfirm). £3 per child to be paid on 
Parentpay (RW). Disco clothes to be brought in named bag. 
Pupils bring water bottles. Selection of snacks leftover from 
Christmas. Pupils will be encouraged to choose a song of their 
choice to be played (RW).  
  
-Easter celebrations – Roller disco at Pickering. Hall hire £90. 
Easter Egg tombola (donations welcome please) & nibbles 
afterwards. £5 per child. Suggested weekend 4-6pm in Easter 
hols. EP to confirm date & time. EP to contact Morrison’s 
Community Champion to see if they can donate anything.  
  
-Bingo – Norton Bowling Club. Monday 16th June – cake stall 
(donations welcome). Raffle prizes required. Non uniform day in 
exchange for prizes Friday 23rd May (TBC RW).  

  
-Summer school trip – somewhere different to Woldies this 
year. RW to speak to Mrs Botham.  
  
-Sponsored walk – to be held in summer term. Prize for the 
class who raise the most money.  
  
-Albanwise Open Farm – RW in discussion with them if / when 
this happening.  
  
-Fundraisers – Movie night / slumber party for older children? 
Quiz night? Chocolate Bingo? Nighttime walk / stargazing night 
at Scampston (EP to contact Mrs Botham / Katie Spaven at 
Scampston).  
  
AOB:  
Fundraising through apps – keep an eye out for these, we have 
signed up to Easy Fundraising & raised £1,022 just by doing our 
shopping. Asda rewards raised £126 but now closed. Stronger 
Starts Tesco (blue tokens) EP to look into this.  
Shopping list from staff –is there anything else school would 
like? We have a longer-term goal to help towards the cost of 
some educational playground markings.   

 New parents – invitation to join WhatsApp group (RW). Send 

info poster to new parents explaining what we do (RW to add 
to newsletter & EP to WhatsApp). More parents needed at 
monthly meetings. Consider trialling an evening meeting 
bimonthly, would this help working parents to join? EP to do 
poll on WhatsApp group.  
 Next meeting:  
Monday 3rd March 2025 at 2:30pm (TBC depending on interest 
in evening meeting).  

REMINDER - BADGER WOOD TRIP 
Badger Wood class will be visiting Bridlington Animal Park on 
Tuesday 11th March. Badger Wood will be travelling with Esk 
Valley Coaches and will be accompanied by Mrs Woodward, 
Miss Johnson, Miss Trueman, Mrs Taylor- Barber and Mrs 
Andrews.  
All children need to be in school uniform with a warm, 
waterproof coat and sensible shoes. 
Children will need a packed lunch and water bottle. If you 
would like school to provide a packed lunch for your child, 
please request one when prompted on ParentPay.  No foods 
containing nuts are permitted. Please do not send glass 
bottles or fizzy drinks. We are asking for a parental 
contribution of £7 for this trip to cover the cost of entry and 
help towards coach hire costs. The balance of this visit will be 
paid for by school. Please sign up on ParentPay by the half 
term holiday so that we can check that there are enough 
funds to cover our visit costs. 
 
Pupils will need to take their own inhalers if necessary. 
School carries insurance for all school trips. In case of 
emergency please contact the school. 
 
 


